Minutes from the November 16, 1999, Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:
In attendance: TiJean Rodriguez, Brad Bendily, Carlton "Cleve” Bankston, Tommy Seal, Erin Buratt, Dr. Jill Landesberg, Dr. Paul Riggs, Dr. Mike Asoodeh,  Mrs. Donna Methvien, Ms. Clarissa Schiro, and Archie Carriere.  Dr. Beatrice Baldwin was invited as a special guest.  Rosalyn Chauvin and Sandy Miller were also present.  
Dr. Baldwin will be assuming Dr. Riggs position on the committee when he retires at the end of 1999.  She will become the new Asst. Vice-President of Academic Affairs effective the first of the year.  
Dr. Asoodeh stated that the Annual Report on the Expenditures of Student Technology Fees was sent to the Board of Trustees with A copy to TiJean, who passed it on to all of the student representatives.  Erin Buratt requested two changes to the report.  One having to do with the composition of the SGA representatives on the STF committee.  The other stated that the Microsoft Agreement had been budgeted and implemented.  It should have read, “It was budgeted for and is being studied.”  An amendment reflecting these changes has already been written and sent to the Board.  
Brad Bendily stated that, in the minutes of the October 19th meeting, Gene Pregeant’s name was misspelled.  TiJean made the motion to approve the minutes after the correction.  Brad seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of accepting the minutes with said corrections.  Action Item:  The minutes will be corrected and submitted  to TiJean for signing.    
 Dr. Asoodeh reported that he has not been able to meet with the sub-committee to make the changes to the Operating Agreement.  He requested that this report be postponed until the next meeting.    
 Dr. Landesberg stated that she spoke with Kim Hunter and June Williams regarding the lack of publicity of the Technology-In-Your-Face day.  She asked if anyone has seen any publicity.  It was mentioned that there was a write-up in the Gonzales Weekly.  Nothing has been published in the Lion’s Roar as of yet.  Dr. Landesberg will check further into this. 
 Mrs. Donna Methvien stated that the sub-committee met to discuss the non-resident students using the dorm labs.  She stated that they have not come up with anything specific because of the way the different labs are made up.  What’s good for one lab may not be good for another lab.  They are looking at several options, whether it is a sign to put up indicating the time changes for the labs each semester, and something more permanent for open labs that have regular hours.  They are also looking at possibly painting the tech fee logo on some of the walls.  A few students have voiced interest in painting this logo.  They have been asked to give the committee a sample of their work before allowing them to paint the walls.  
 Dr. Asoodeh asked about the screen that was designed to go in all the labs.  A screen was created that included the STF Logo, “Student Technology Fee, Your Money at Work”.  This screen was to be placed on all the computers that were paid for with the technology fee.  Jason Rowe, one of the students under the technology fee, designed the screen. Action Item:  Clarissa and Archie will install the screen during the upcoming break.  
 Dr. Asoodeh stated that he will contact Foreign Languages and Biology to have a representative attend the next meeting to inform the committee of the exact needs of their labs.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will invite the representatives from Foreign Languages and Biology to attend the next meeting. 
 Brad stated that he and Clarissa met with Mr. Pregeant regarding the legal issues of checking out equipment. He stated that Mr. Pregeant made a few wording changes to make it more university friendly.  Clarissa stated that they discussed policies and procedures, and how we would train the student workers.  Mr. Pregeant was in agreement with all the ideas that they had.  Dr. Asoodeh stated that some of the permanent equipment in the Student Productivity Lab has been ordered, but has not been delivered.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh stated that, since we are to the point that we can have these items in place by January, Clarissa and Brad will finalize their list of equipment for the Student Productivity Center and present it to Dr. Asoodeh for review.  He will, in turn, forward it to Sandy to be ordered.  Brad stated that the laptops and projectors that he had got the price on are now discontinued.  The new projectors and laptops selected for replacement, is a few hundred dollars higher.   Dr. Riggs made the motion to recommend ordering the equipment for the Student Productivity Center.  Brad seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of ordering the remaining equipment.  
 Dr. Asoodeh asked the committee to begin formulating recommendations concerning what happens to the technology computers once they are replaced by upgraded computers.  Dr. Riggs made the suggestion that the technology committee donate some of the computers to two computer classrooms that will be housed in Building B on North Campus.  Dr. Asoodeh stated that 219 computers are scheduled for upgrade during the 2000-2001 year.  Another recommendation is to upgrade some of the other labs on campus that will not come under technology.  We could give the older computers to the departments with the understanding that they will be responsible for maintaining them.  Dr. Baldwin indicated that they have recently completed an overview of the status of computers on campus.  One thing that was discovered is that so many of the faculty and staff computers are way below what would be considered a minimum computer standard.  That is, they are not even Pentium computers.  They are below 75 MHz.  Those computers will not be able to access our new administrative systems.  A lot of those faculty computers are used indirectly to serve students in a sense that faculty prepare classroom materials, advising purposes, grade input, etc.  She stated that they have been discussing, at the administrative level, how they are going to meet some of that need.  At present, the money that could be devoted for that from the Project Leo budget and from the general operating funds of the university is not enough to give us that kind of turnover.  It is expected that a lot of faculty, when Project Leo has been fully implemented, are going to have to go to a computer lab to access the system, because they are not going to be able to do it at their own desktops.  It is felt that this may create some indirect negative effects on the students.  Brad stated that he did not feel that putting these older computers on faculty’s desks would be the appropriate thing to do, since the students paid for them.  He suggests to try to sell  the computers back to the students who paid for them or donate them to other lower education schools within the state who do not have the money topurchase computers.  Dr. Riggs stated that the technology fee was designed to enhance student’s ability for computer needs.  If we took the old technology computers and put them in the departmental labs, then the departmental labs can then put the old lab computers on faculty desks.  In this sense, we have not supported the faculty directly with technology computers.  Dr. Asoodeh asked about some of the labs that do not have adequate computing, these older computers could help.  Brad stated that it is a good idea to upgrade some of the labs that do not have adequate computing.  Dr. Asoodeh stated that he would like to have a few students join him to meet with Mr. Gautier to find out what it takes to surplus.  He stated that next year starting in May and going through December, there will be 200 computers available from the upgrades.  He would like everyone to think about this:  1) consider Building B to see if this would be appropriate use of the computers, 2) whether or not other closed labs that would be possible locations for the computers with the understanding that the department has to take the responsibility for them,  3) sale of computers to the students,  4) whether or not each academic department could get a couple of computers to be put on faculty desks, and 5) offering the computers to other community schools within the state.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh, Brad and Cleve will meet with Ed Gautier to discuss property control issues regarding the technology fee computers.  They will report their findings at the next meeting. 
 Dr. Asoodeh stated that he spoke with TiJean on the telephone when they interviewed Archie Carriere.  They called Dr. Moffett and stated that, based on the things that are happening with our interview with Archie, they wanted to offer him $2,000 more than what was originally approved.  Dr. Moffett approved this increase.  However, this increase to $32,000 should be reflected in the minutes.  Dr. Asoodeh asked the committee if this was agreeable with everyone.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of increasing his salary. 
 Dr. Asoodeh stated that the technology fee just went through an excellent, clean audit by Mr. Thompson.  Dr. Asoodeh stated that Mr. Richard Thompson wanted to know if the new agreement signed in August replaces the old agreement.  The committee stated that it does.  We are no longer under the old agreement.  We are operating under the new agreement signed in August of this year.  Dr. Asoodeh asked the committee if they were all in agreement that we are now under the new agreement.  The vote was 9-0 in agreement with the new agreement.  
 Dr. Asoodeh stated that we might want to look at the technology fee on a broader sense.  He asked the committee what they thought about the possibility of putting a student technology assistant in each academic department that could coordinate instructional technology needs that relate to the students.  We are looking at approximately 25 departments at 20 hour per week per department at a rate of $6.00 per hour.  This would come to about $3,000 per week.  TiJean stated that placing a student worker in each academic department has merit.  He did state that a lot of details need to be worked out.  Another concern would be whether or not this will put us over the 1/3 limit for student labor budgets.  Dr. Asoodeh assured the committee that this would not put us over the budgeted amount.  Dr. Riggs suggested that we select a few departments and try this for one semester to see how it works.  Dr. Baldwin stated that this idea has merit to look at.  She stated that you might even want to get into the level of specificity where you have a very precise job description written based on the needs of each department.  Brad stated that a specific job description might even help with the budget audit.  Archie recommended that a sub-committee be assigned to research the details and the variables that are associated with this and report the findings back to the group.  Action Item:  Dr. Baldwin will work with Erin, Clarissa, and Archie to research the request to place students in the academic departments and report the findings back to the committee.   Tommy made the motion that the sub-committee research this project.  Dr. Landesberg seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of this recommendation. 
 Dr. Asoodeh stated that Dr. Moffett has approved everything that was recommended for approval last month.  We have already begun talking about dates of completing these recommendations.  Dr. Asoodeh then gave a report on completion dates for each of the approved items. The Special Project Request Form has been sent to academic and administrative departments.  
 Dr. Asoodeh stated that a sub-committee needs to be set up to look into devising a 3-year plan.  Erin stated that this needs to be on a smaller scale with strategic goals.  TiJean stated that he feels that they should look at other universities in the state to see what they are doing.  Action Item:  Dr. Landesberg, Erin, and Tommy will work on a 3-year plan and will report back to the committee.. 
 Dr. Asoodeh informed the group that the technology fee surplus would be a lot larger than discussed earlier this semester.  We have carried over almost $600,000, and will be collecting $1.65 million.  We need to start diversifying and looking at other areas of spending these monies.  We need to think of other things that are good for the students.  One thing to keep in mind is that the university owns frequencies that we can use to put classes in homes, or for the students to have Internet access in a wireless form.  We need to decide if this is an area that we would want to look at to see if the technology fee could be utilized to put some of this equipment in place.  Another possibility is other technology rich classrooms.  Dr. Riggs stated that Dr. Moffett is willing to commit to a training or demonstration lab to be put in Tinsley Hall as part of the Center For Faculty Excellence for training purposes if the students would be willing to put a few more of these technology rich classrooms in the different buildings around campus.  Erin stated that the original house bill does not limit us as to the definition of technology.  TiJean recommended that this be discussed further at the next meeting. 
 Rosalyn Chauvin handed out the 1998-1999 expenditures report.  
 Donna Methvien stated that the Fire Marshall required a few extra vents in the McClimans 116, Storage area.  This will cost an additional $500 more.  Brad made the motion to increase the approved expenditures for the storage area by $500.  Erin seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of the additional charge of $500 for the McClimans 116, Storage Room.  
 TiJean made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:45 a.m.  Brad seconded the motion.  The next meeting will be scheduled for early in January 2000.   

